
 

Summer Fun  
Dear Parents/Carers, 

 
 

The sun shone brightly at Meadowside Primary School on our Sports day events, as did 
the pupils of Meadowside. The children were brilliantly behaved, demonstrating the 

school values, as well as team spirit, and good sportsmanship. 
 

A huge thanks to the staff at Meadowside staff, especially  Mr. T and Miss Hover. The 
staff made the event look easy due to their organisation and dedication to the pupils. 

Finally, a huge thank you to everyone for joining us and cheering us on! 

As we approach the end of the term, we have several more exciting events planned, 
including The Last Tree - Creative Mission Writing, school trips, Head Teachers  

Afternoon Tea and House Afternoon. 
 

We remind all pupils to bring water bottles and sun hats to stay hydrated and protected 
from the sun. Let's make these remaining weeks exciting and   

memorable! 
 

Best wishes, 

 
 

 

Mrs Garnham, Executive Head Teacher 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Atomic Tom’s Science Club 

 The science club has got off to a flying start and as you can see from the photo  

below all pupils are enjoying themselves and learning lots.  

 

Internet Safety Information  

 

 

 

 

We have received the following internet Safety links from Open View  

Education that we thought may be useful for you in supporting your child online.  

 

What is Bullying? - Anti-Bullying Video 

  
What Parents Need to Know About Roblox - Video Guide 

 

WhatsApp Parent Guide 

https://openvieweducation.us17.list-manage.com/track/click?u=50723e13247559e31765c6fdf&id=489031727a&e=8e7e63dab5
https://openvieweducation.us17.list-manage.com/track/click?u=50723e13247559e31765c6fdf&id=aa118eca6b&e=8e7e63dab5
https://openvieweducation.us17.list-manage.com/track/click?u=50723e13247559e31765c6fdf&id=1298d58f8c&e=8e7e63dab5


 

Spring Photo Competition Winners 

Thank you for all the wonderful entries received for our Spring 
Photo Competition, below are the winners 

Mrs King 



Art Displays  

We are very excited to be showcasing 

our children’s art work that was 

completed during Art Week. The art 

pieces will be displayed in your child’s 

classroom and can be viewed during the 

Open Classroom session on Monday 

8th July at 3.30pm We can’t wait for you 

to see them!   

School Notices 

Teacher Led Clubs  

All teacher led (breakfast, lunch, after 

school) clubs will finish week ending 

Friday 12
th

 July. Information about 

Summer 2024 clubs to follow. 

 



Save the Date 

In order to help you plan and be aware of  upcoming events in the school  

calendar here is a handy rundown of this half term’s events and  

activities.  

 

Subject to change 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

Date  Event  

1.7.24 NED Show (for pupils only) 2pm 

3.7.24 Year 5 Tudor Day 

4.7.24 Year 2 Assembly AM 

4.7.24 ‘Music Extravaganza’ Concert (NMPAT & Choir 
pupils – after school) 

5.7.24 Reports go home 

8.7.24 Move up day 

8.7.24 Parents Open Classroom from 3.30pm 

8.7.24  Art Displays in Classrooms from 3.30pm 

10.7.24 Year 1 Victorian Seaside Workshop 

11.7.24 Year 4 Trip to Bosworth 

12.7.24 FS Assembly - AM 

17.7.24 Buttercups Graduation AM 

17.7.24 Head Teacher’s Afternoon Tea 

18.7.24 Reception Trip to Sywell 

18.7.24 Rock Steady Concert 2.30pm 

19.7.24 House Afternoon 

19.7.24 Year 6 Leavers Fun Day 

23.7.24 Year 6 Leavers  Assembly PM 

23.7.24 
End of Summer term 


